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Introduction 
 
Diverticulosis is a common outpatient clinical entity that has 
been increasing in incidence and prevalence in the United States 
due to chronic constipation attributed to the “western diet.” 
Diverticulosis is the protrusion of sacs that usually form in the 
sigmoid colon, causing symptoms in 20% of patients. Di-
verticulosis most commonly results in bleeding, but in 15% of 
patients these sacs can become infected and inflamed resulting 
in diverticulitis.1 The classical presentation of diverticulitis 
includes left lower quadrant abdominal pain and fever, although 
diverticulitis can occur on the right side. It is customarily 
treated with antibiotics covering gram negative enteric rods and 
anaerobic bacteria for 1-2 weeks.2 The trend to prescribe 
antibiotics has been challenged by recent reviews and obser-
vational studies.3 
 
A close mimic of diverticulitis is a rare condition, Epiploic 
Appendigitis (EA).4 It is often confused for appendicitis but 
results from inflammation of intestinal fat projections.4 There 
are no established treatment guidelines, multiple reports of 
improvement with conservative management and antibiotics.5 
We report an unexpected diagnosis of epiploic appendagitis 
found on contrast tomography (CT) scan, in a patient who 
presented with abdominal pain and fever and signs typical of 
diverticulitis and appendicitis. 
 
Case Report 
 
A 66-year-old male with hypertension, chronic obstructive 
pulmonary disease, and prediabetes presented with one week of 
right lower quadrant abdominal pain. The pain started after 
eating peanuts and was constantly present with variable 
severity. There was no correlation between pain and eating. His 
bowel movements had been irregular for the past 2 months. He 
denied blood in stools, nausea, vomiting, fever or chills. He was 
tolerating oral intake and took naproxen without much 
improvement. He had similar pain 2 years ago, CT abdomen 
showed no appendicitis. His last colonoscopy was reported 
unremarkable 10 years ago.  
 
Surgical history was significant for abdominal hernia repair 25 
years ago and his only chronic medication was losartan-
hydrochlorothiazide.  
 
His blood pressure was 125/94, pulse 84, temperature 37 C, 
respiration 14, oxygen saturation 95%.  

 
 
Physical examination was notable for tenderness on right lower 
quadrant, without rebound tenderness, guarding or rigidity.  
 
Patient was presumed to have diverticulitis and amoxacillin/ 
clavulanate 875/120 twice daily. Labs and CT abdomen/pelvis 
with contrast were ordered.  
 
Labs were unremarkable and CT abdomen/pelvis showed 
normal appendix and evidence for acute epiploic appendagitis, 
likely explaining patient’s right lower quadrant abdominal pain.  
His pain was improving and eventually resolved with non-
steroidal anti-inflammatories and antibiotics.  
 

 
 
Discussion 
 
The management of epiploic appendagitis is controversial due 
to the rarity of the entity. Generally conservative treatment with 
analgesics including non-steroidal anti-inflammatory 



  
 
(NSAIDs) is recommended in patients where these drugs are 
not contra indicated.6 Other case reports and series suggest that 
antibiotic treatment may sometimes be necessary, though these 
cases are rare since most are self-limited.5 Surgical removal of 
the inflamed epiploic appendage has very rarely been deemed 
necessary, only performed in refractory cases.7  Our patient 
improved with antibiotic treatment after the condition was 
confirmed on CT scan. It is important to consider this self-
limiting, relatively benign condition, in patients with lower 
quadrant abdominal pain. The literature recommends con-
sidering EA to avoid unnecessary surgery8 as sometimes it may 
mimic appendicitis as well as other surgical conditions causing 
acute abdominal pain. 
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